Dear colleague
LLUK

Colleagues will be aware from our discussions at the meeting of ALMA-UK in December that there is a rapidly-changing picture in respect of LLUK and its future operation. This is being driven by a number of factors, including the relicensing process, Lord Mandleson’s policy emphasis in England and the public sector funding squeeze, particularly as it affects the UK Department for Business, Innovation and Skills (BIS).
The current position is:

LLUK’s license has been extended until September 2010 in the light of changes in the political and financial landscape.  LLUK together with the UK Commission for Employment and Skills (UKCES), BIS and the three devolved administrators are commissioning the Opening Doors consultancy to review the options for future operation, ranging as follows:
· a stand alone Sector Skills Council (SSC)
· a merge with another SSC

· a SSC working within a cluster of SSCs

· a co-ordinating body

In the meantime LLUK is restructuring to a 4 nation federal structure, probably with its English base being in the W. Midlands.
The future, therefore, is still very fluid. However this degree of fluidity makes it even more important that ALMA-UK members explore whether we have an agreed common position with respect to what we would like to see.  
I would want to explain that my involvement is driven by my viewpoint as an ‘employer’. I am very conscious that LLUK has contributed well to lifting the stakes in respect of workforce development, is effective in gaining employer engagement, recognises and responds to the agenda in the 4 nations which makes up the UK, and through its structure – in terms of panels and Board representations – gives us a voice at the table even thought we are a comparatively small element in their overall footprint.

The questions highlighted in the attached document are those which Katrina and I suggest that it would be useful to address to bring our thoughts together.  Please also find attached, as an aide-memoire, a note prepared by Michelle Sayers – the LLUK Director with responsibility for the Libraries and Archives element of the LLUK footprint.

With best wishes

Alan Watkin

Wrexham County Borough Council
